
Hello Alumni!

I hope everyone has had a great summer wherever you may

have been – staying at home, spending time with family,

traveling within the state, traveling the USA, or traveling

overseas. I look forward to hearing all the wonderful stories of

your summer adventures when we reconvene with our 2022 –

2023 Program Year in November.

Our November meeting will be a Dealer-sponsored luncheon by

our newest Loyal Dealer, Henry Brown Buick GMC at his

deale
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dealership in the San Tan Motorplex in Gilbert. Make note that the date of this

meeting has changed from that originally communicated. The meeting will now

take place on Wednesday, November 9, 2022, rather than the 8th as was originally

communicated. This will be a great opportunity for the Club to meet and experience

the Henry Brown dealership and personnel. We look forward to a large turnout to

welcome and thank them for participating with our Club. More information about this

event can be found on page 3.

The Board has finalized events for November through March with April’s event still

being finalized. Information on these events can be found on pages 3 and 4. Also,

remember that the latest information on all activities and events can always be found

on the Club’s website at www.azgmalumni.com.

The Club is always happy to welcome new members. On page 5 you will find

information about out newest members, Mal & Jan Culp, who joined us earlier this

year. Learn more about them and look forward to personally welcoming and meeting

them at a future meeting.

Speaking of members, how are you doing with the Member Quiz that was started in

our April newsletter? You’ll find answers to the 2nd Quiz on page 8 and another new

Quiz #3 on page 9. It is very interesting to note from these quizzes the experiences,

diversity, and background of our members. That is why it is always so interesting to

get together at our monthly meetings and enjoy the socialization of the membership

that takes place.

You’ll also find the Membership Renewal Form and Registration Forms for the

upcoming meetings at the end of this newsletter. Please note the required

registration dates and get your forms in early.

Looking forward to seeing everyone again at

the November 9th Luncheon Meeting.

Stay safe!

Alan Steffe
Editor & Publisher

The Club Reporter

alansteffe@yahoo.com
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Greetings GM Alumni,

Fall is certainly in the air as the cooler temps are starting in

AZ. All of you who are outside of AZ are experiencing the fall

season in full swing for sure. I am very much looking forward

to seeing you all at our first event in November, the alumni

luncheon at Henry Brown Buick GMC located in Gilbert, AZ.

As you know, the Browns are our newest loyal dealer in the

valley, and Henry and Mimi are very excited to host our group

for lunch in their showroom.

tour in February. Both events were
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As many of you are watching the auto industry metrics, the chip shortage is

working its way back to normal; however, other supplier issues have now come to

light. GM is experiencing shortages on very unusual parts, like wheel liners, that

have caused further delays of vehicles getting to dealers. But overall, inventory

levels are starting to rise and demand for new cars is still very strong. If you are

thinking about a new GM car or truck in the near future, talk to your dealer about

current inventory, what they have in the pipeline, or potentially ordering a new

vehicle in the system. I am always available to answer any of your questions so

please send me a note or give a call.

Our alumni board recently had a meeting to solidify the event calendar for this

year. You will see in this newsletter that we have some fantastic events planned

for the club, so please note the dates on your calendars. You won’t want to miss

them!

I love the fall season as it represents cooler weather, colors of nature, and football!

Enjoy it all! On behalf of the entire board, stay healthy and active, and see you at

Henry Brown Buick GMC for our kickoff luncheon.

Pete Langenhorst
2021 - 2022 President

prlangenhorst@me.com

S P E C I A L  N O T I C E  .  .  .

Please note that due to scheduling

issues, the November meeting
date has had to be changed from
the originally communicated
Tuesday, November 8th to

Wednesday, November 9th.

Details of this and future meetings
can be found on the following
pages.

mailto:prlangenhorst@me.com
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The Club will return to the Arizona Broadway Theatre in Peoria on December 8,

2022 to enjoy the special Christmas performance of the musical “A Christmas

Carol” along with a delicious meal.

Everyone’s favorite curmudgeon Ebenezer Scrooge returns to the ABT stage! This

lavish and thrilling Broadway adaptation of Charles Dickens’ story breathes fantastic

new life into the classic tale of Christmas tidings and heart-warming generosity. Join

your fellow Club members and guests to see Tiny Tim, Jacob Marley, and Bob

Cratchit as they sing Alan Menken and Lynn Ahrens’s beloved favorites, including

“A Jolly Good Time,” “Christmas Together,” and “Happy Christmas.” This is a must-

see production to get in the Christmas mood, and guests are welcome!

The Club begins the 2022 – 2023 Program Year on November 9, 2022,

with a Dealer-Sponsored Luncheon Meeting sponsored by Henry

Brown Buick GMC, our newest Loyal Dealer, located in the San Tan

Motorplex in Gilbert. This will be an excellent opportunity to meet the

owners, Henry and Mimi Brown, and their staff, including our Alumni

Concierge, Tom Wright. They have been in business since 1932, when

Henry’s grandfather opened his first dealership for Chevrolet in Mesa.

In addition to getting to know the dealership, GM Speakers from Detroit

will join us via video conferencing to discuss the move to electric

vehicles, focusing on the newly released GMC Hummer EV.

Plan to visit their large, spacious dealership with us on November 9th. A

On January 11, 2023, the Club will again be privileged to hear from Sarah Porter,

Director of the ASU Kyle Center for Water Policy, speaking to the Club on the

topic of “How Will Water Shape Arizona’s Future?” Water is key to Arizona’s

future. Conditions on the Colorado River are worsening at an alarming rate, with

reservoir levels dropping to record lows. Meanwhile, new demand for groundwater is

leading to declining water tables in some parts of the state. How will changes in

water supply alter Arizona’s communities and economy? Will the lack of water affect

rural and urban communities and industries in the same way? How should water

equity and access be determined? What can we do to save water? Can Arizona

water users acquire new supplies? acquire

Sarah updated the Club on water issues in January 2020, when she held the Club’s rapt attention for over an

hour. Join us for a timely conversation about the state’s current water challenges and what comes next, while

getting answers to the many questions that you, as members and guests, may have today. The meeting will be

held at the East Valley Institute of Technology’s Culinary Institute in Mesa, another favorite of the Club. This

is a meeting you will not want to miss. Your guests who are interested in this topic are also welcome.

A Registration Form for this event can be found on page 12, with a registration deadline of January 3, 2023.

(Continued on page 4)

A Registration Form for this event can be found on Page 11, with a registration deadline of November 10,
2022.

Registration Form for this event can be found on Page 10, with a registration deadline of November 10, 2022..
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There’s a 

New Sheriff 
in Town!
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The April 2023 event is still in the planning stage. Stay tuned for updates as it becomes finalized.

Remember that the Board is always open to ideas our members might have regarding future meetings/events
that would be of interest to them.

The Club has arranged a guided tour of the Musical Instrument Museum in

Scottsdale on February 8, 2023. The MIM has a collection of more than 8,000

instruments from more than 200 world countries. The galleries reflect the rich

diversity and history of many world cultures.

MIM began with a vision to create a musical instrument museum that would be

truly global. Realizing most musical museums featured historic, primarily Western

classical instruments, MIM’s founder Bob Ulrich (then CEO of Target

Corporation) was inspired to develop a new kind of museum that would focus on

the kind of instruments played every day by people worldwide.

Save the date for this very interesting and informative event. More details will be

providedprovided in future newsletters and on the Club’s website at www.azgmalumni.com.

On March 14, 2023, the Club will tour the Heard Museum in Phoenix. The

Heard is recognized internationally for the quality of its collections, world-

class exhibitions, educational programming and its unmatched festivals. It is

dedicated to the advancement of American Indian art, and successfully presents

the stories of American Indian people from a first-person perspective, as well as

exhibitions that showcase the beauty and vitality of traditional and contemporary

art.

The Heard Museum sets the standard for collaborating with American Indian

artists and tribal communities to provide visitors with a distinctive perspective

about the art of Native people, especially those from the Southwest.

providedSave the date for this very interesting and informative event. More details will be provided in future newsletters

and on the Club’s website at www.azgmalumni.com.

2 0 2 2  – 2 0 2 3   C L U B  M E M B E R S H I P  R E N E W A L S  D U E  N O V E M B E R  1

Club memberships are based on the Club’s Program

Year – October through September. That means that

membership renewals are due November 1 of each

year and become delinquent if not paid by December 1

of each year. Membership dues are used to support

club administrative costs and event costs in an attempt

to keep member costs for events at a reasonable level.

A Membership Renewal Form can be found on page

13 of this newsletter. This form can also be used as a

membership application for new members you might

encourage to join the Club.

http://www.azgmalumni.com/
http://www.azgmalumni.com/
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This month we welcome new members, Mal (Malvern) and Jan (Janice) Culp, who

joined the Club in January.

Mal spent 38 years working for Delphi Packard Electric in Warren, OH, before retiring in

2007 as a Senior Product Engineer. Following retirement, Mal took on a second career

as a facilities director for a large Northeastern Ohio Public School System, where he

was responsible for the design and construction of two new school buildings; creating a

100-acre school campus; and the demolition of five old school buildings that no longer

met the needs of the community.

Having always been interested in community outreach, Mal served on the Board of

Directors

M E E T  N E W  M E M B E R S  – M A L  &  J A N  C U L P

Directors for Shepherd of The Valley Lutheran Homes as well as the Zion Lutheran Church Preschool Board of

Directors while in Northeastern Ohio. He was also a member and past-president of the Austintown Rotary Club

in Northeastern Ohio.

Mal grew up in Austintown, Ohio, a suburb of Youngstown. After graduating from Austintown Fitch High

School, he attended General Motors Institute, where he earned his BS in Mechanical Engineering degree while

being sponsored by Packard Electric Division of GMC. While at Packard Electric, Mal worked in various areas,

including materials engineering, production engineering, application engineering, component engineering, and

engine controls. When Mal retired in 2007, he was a Senior Component Engineer for GM Truck and Corvette.

In October 1972, Mal married Janice, who had also graduated from Austintown Fitch High School. She went on

to graduate Cum Laude from Youngstown State University, earning her BS Degree in Elementary Education

and Special Education before doing graduate work at Ashland University in Ohio and Southeastern University

in Florida. Jan enjoyed her teaching career teaching 1st grade and 5th and 6th grades in middle school, with her

favorite classes being math and language arts.

Jan also enjoys reading, exercise, baking and cooking, in addition to shopping, travel, socializing and meeting

new people. She was involved with the local Women’s Junior League and various church committees while in

Northeastern Ohio.

Mal and Jan have two sons and four grandchildren, living in Ohio and Tennessee, providing opportunities for

the Culps to travel several times a year. However, their travels are becoming more difficult as Mal is dealing

with kidney function issues and has been on the transplant list at the Arizona Mayo Clinic for two and a half

years. His story is told along with what someone needs to do if they would wish to contribute a kidney to Mal at

the following link: Malvern Culp Needs a Kidney | Can You Help? (nkr.org).

Still, Mal continues with his hobbies of home improvement projects, classic automobiles, reading, fitness and

landscaping. Since moving to Arizona four years ago, he has joined the Sun Lakes Rotary Club and become a

member of the Architectural Review Board for his Home Owners’ Association.

Make sure you look up Mal and Jan at an upcoming meeting to make them feel welcome in the Club, while

getting to know them better.

https://www.nkr.org/VLK893


From beaches like this…

“Diane and I would like to thank all of you for your prayers and those who took

the time to inquire as to our status after Ian blew through Palm Coast, FL as a

As we all intently watched the news and saw the devastation that took place

last week as Hurricane Ian crossed Florida and moved up the East Coast,

virtually all of us knew someone who had connections with the areas involved.

Current Club members, Jim and Diane Harshman, survived the ordeal in their

home in Palm Coast, Florida, between St. Augustine and Daytona on the east

coast of Florida. Jim gives us his first-hand report of the storm and pictures

from the area following the storm below.

C U R R E N T  M E M B E R  R I D E S  O U T  H U R R I C A N E  I A N

Tropical Storm. We are glad to report that we (including the dogs) are fine and in good spirits. However, we did

incur minor roof and fascia damage to our house, and the bushes were somewhat torn up. Here is a recap

according to the National Hurricane Center for our area as well as some of our own observations:

• Sustained winds of 65 mph with gusts of 90 mph were experienced.

• 13.5 inches of rain fell.

• Major beach erosion occurred and the famous Flagler Beach Pier completely destroyed. (For those who

don’t know why that’s important...we live 300 yards from the ocean. See pictures below.)

• The ocean “surge” made it to the top of the sandy coast, but did not make the A1A roadway.

• Waves were huge – at least 10 to 15 feet high during the storm which could be seen from our second

story windows.

• Lost power and Internet for 4 days. (You know what that means if you have a pump and septic! Right?)

• Some neighbors were not so lucky. Many had roofs partially taken off and lots of siding damage.

Ian was huge! 400 plus miles across and entered Ft. Myers, FL as a hurricane 4 or 5. Ian’s erratic course

prevented us from leaving and seeking shelter elsewhere. We couldn’t tell where it was going until it was too

late to leave. This is our 3rd opportunity to dodge a “for sure” storm, so we do understand it’s important not to

stick around the house to watch one of these. Two years ago we spent four days in Charlotte, N.C.

Well, we thank God for keeping us safe and thank you for caring.”

Jim & Diane Harshman
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A M B A S S A D O R S ’   C O R N E R   C O N T ’ D

GM Alumni Concierge
Lydia Falcon
806-930-0741

lfalcon@libertygmcaz.com

GM Alumni Concierge
Ken Muecke
623-451-4494

kmuecke@libertybuick.com

Liberty Buick and Liberty GMC continue to support the GM Alumni Club of Arizona in many ways. Here you will

find their current specials for Club members and the GM Alumni Concierge to contact if you have any

questions…

A M B A S S A D O R S ’   C O R N E R

This section – the Ambassadors’ Corner – will regularly keep you updated on what is happening at our Loyal

Dealers – awards, special activities, promotions, incentives, etc. Check out their latest news below.

mailto:lfalcon@libertygmcaz.com
mailto:kmuecke@libertybuick.com


We enjoy good times with friends, new and old, as we share our individual 
legacy with General Motors while experiencing ​the rich bounty of Arizona.
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Quiz #2

Here are the answers you have been waiting for from the quiz on page 7 of the

last Newsletter. Check your answers; see how you scored; and learn more

about our club members. Do you have something of interest that you would like

to share in a future Member Quiz? If so, just email Roxanne Steffe at

rsteffe1@comcast.net with the information that will stump our membership.

M E M B E R S H I P  Q U I Z  # 2  – H O W  W E L L  D I D  Y O U  K N O W  O U R  C L U B  M E M B E R S ?

From August 2022 Club Reporter 

Key Member Name Highlights & Where to look for additional information…

D. Sue Smeets Her father was a member of the Club before she & her husband became members.

Sue’s father, Bill Trembley, Buick employment manager, joined the Club in the late 1970s 

after relocating to AZ for retirement.  Sue remembers her dad telling Jim, “Be sure to 

bring a sport coat”, whenever they visited from MI so Jim could join him for a GM Retiree 

Club meeting.  For more see The Club Reporter, April 2013.

F. Jim & Loraine 

Mottern

This couple met in kindergarten.

Born & raised in Cincinnati, they met in Kindergarten & walked to school together.  Active 

in several sports, Loraine was also a cheerleader.  Jim lettered all four years in football, 

basketball, & baseball.  For more see The Club Reporter, April 2019.

H. Ron Terry Received the GM President’s Award from Rick Wagoner in 2008.

Rick Wagoner presented Ron & team, one of GM’s President’s Awards for the creation & 

launch of the OnStar Turn by Turn Navigation System.  He & Sherry attended the 

ceremony at GM’s Heritage Center. For more see The Club Reporter, March 2021.

A. Dr. Tim Schlax Earned a Ph.D. in Electrical Engineering from the Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology (MIT).

In 1963, Tim earned a GM Fellowship to MIT (Cambridge, MA) where he earned his PhD 

EE in September of 1967, majoring in semi-conductors. Tim & Karen met while attending 

Marquette University.  For more see The Club Reporter, December 2015.

G. Kathy Irwin Worked for the Federal Bureau of Investigation.

Known as the Club’s “record keeper” for many years, Jim met Kathy while in high school 

in Pueblo, CO.  Kathy worked for the FBI in Washington DC in Data Entry, while Jim was 

completing his education at GMI.  For more see The Club Reporter, April 2013.

B. Bill & Val Crump This couple has traveled to all 50 states.

Both born & raised in Flint, MI, Bill & Val met in 7th grade.  Both had careers with GM & 

celebrated 50+ years of marriage.  They share a love for travel, including visiting all 50 

states of our beautiful nation.  For more, see the October 2017 Club Reporter.

C. Autumn Henderson Grew up working at Liberty.  Now is the Dealer Owner of Liberty Buick & Liberty 

GMC. See https://www.autonews.com/awards/2013-40u40-autumn-henderson for much 

more on Autumn’s admirable career & many accomplishments.

E. Alan Steffe Webmaster of our Club’s Website.

Since joining the Club in 2011, Alan has served as the Club’s secretary treasurer, 

president, editor & publisher of The Club Reporter, & our Club’s website.  For more see 

https:www.azgmalumni.com

mailto:rsteffe1@comcast.net
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/201304.pdf
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/201904_club_reporter.pdf
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/202103_club_reporter.pdf
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/201512.pdf
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/201304.pdf
https://www.autonews.com/awards/2013-40u40-autumn-henderson
https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/201304.pdf
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M E M B E R S H I P  Q U I Z  # 3  – H O W  W E L L  D O  Y O U  K N O W  O U R  C L U B  M E M B E R S ?

Our Club Members and Loyal Dealers have very interesting and

unique life experiences. As you come to know them at Club

gatherings, you might be surprised with what you will learn.

Check the list of experiences below and see how many you can

connect to the correct individual on the right. Good luck!

And now for Quiz #3 …

We enjoy good times with friends, new and old, as we share our individual 
legacy with General Motors while experiencing ​the rich bounty of Arizona.

Watch for the next newsletter from the Club for the answers to this quiz.

Do you have something of interest that you would like to share in a future Member Quiz? If so, just

email Roxanne Steffe at rsteffe1@comcast.net with the information that will stump our membership.

______  Number of auto dealers in the Greater Phoenix area 

loyal to our Club.

______  Has enjoyed serving as a Fiesta Bowl Committee

Member.

______  Retired as General Motors Vice President of Sales 

& Service Operations.

______  After a career with GM, served as a Probate and 

Juvenile Court Judge. 

______  A member of Screen Actors Guild, and background 

actor in several well-known TV shows & movies.

______  Father opened their first store in Mesa, in 1932 &  

our newest Loyal Dealer -- hosting our November

2022 meeting at their store in the San Tan Valley.

______  Number of volunteers who serve on the Board.

______  Her son, Gian, is continuing the family legacy at 

GM, beginning as a Design Release Engineer for 

for Global Battery Pack Engineering at the WTC.

A.  Henry Brown

B.  Lowell Ulrich

C.  Peter Langenhorst

D.  Eight

E.  Angela Carerra

F.  Seven-Eight

G.  Joyce Wechselberger

H.  Bud Moore

mailto:rsteffe1@comcast.net
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